
HEATH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
February 2022 

 
The Heath Township Planning Commission met on Thursday, February 10, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Township Hall. 
 
Members Present:      Michael Stork 

Hilda Boerman 
   Randy Poll 

            Michael Phillips 
 

Members Absent: Don Wickstra 

 
Also in attendance was Kurt from Top Grade Aggregates, LLC 
                                         
The meeting was called to order by Stork. A motion by Boerman with support from Poll to 
amend the minutes from the December 9, 2021 meeting to change Item 1 and strike “The Board 
explained they did not have the right to refuse the requirement for 300’ of asphalt from the 
entrance to the mine and the ZBA had this authority.  Top Grade decided to follow the regulation 
as written and also pave 200’ minimum at entrance from 132nd Ave onto 38th St.” and insert “The 
Board asked for the first 300’ of paving to be on 132nd Ave as it approaches 38th street instead 
of the pit road to meet the requirement of the mining ordinance.”  Roll call vote: Poll – yes, Stork 
– yes, Boerman – yes, Phillips abstained from voting because he was not at the December 
meeting to note the changes. Motion passed to accept the minutes with changes made. 
 
ITEM 1 
 
Discuss Top Grade’s request for a variance with the ZBA.  Due to the fact that the minutes have 
been amended, there is no need for Top Grade to meet with the ZBA with a variance request. 
 
 
ITEM 2 
 
The next meeting date is to be determined.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:23 p.m. on the 
motion from Phillips supported by Poll.  Unanimously approved. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by secretary Missy Harvey. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


